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 Safety Communication 
 

 

Urgent Device Correction of Hemodialysis Ultrafilter U9000 Manufactured by Baxter 
 

Device/ Product Name: Hemodialysis Ultrafilter U9000 

Lot numbers/Serials: 
Product Codes: 112062  
Lot numbers: 6-1907-H-01 and higher 

Manufacturer: Baxter (Also known as Gambro ) 

Problem: 

Saudi FDA would like to bring to your attention that Baxter 
Healthcare Corporation is issuing an Urgent Device 
Correction for the Ultrafilter U9000 lot number(s) listed 
above due to leaks during regular clinical use in 
conjunction with Artis/Evosys, AK98, and AK96 dialysis 
machines. 

Recommendation/Actions: 

 
1. If you have the affected devices mentioned above 

and haven’t been contacted yet from the 
distributor, you should contact the Authorized 
representative listed below for corrective action. 
   

2. Operators may continue to safely use affected units 
according to the new maximum lifetime usage 
criteria of 60 days, or 100 heat disinfection cycles, 
with a maximum of 8 sodium carbonate and 12 
sodium hypochlorite disinfection cycles.  
 

3. Baxter will reset the AK 96 & AK 98 vl monitor 
counters to the reduced maximum usage during the 
next scheduled preventive maintenance. No further 
action is needed for AK 98 v2 and Artis machines, as 
they have a leak detection sensor in place.  

 

http://ncmdr.sfda.gov.sa/Secure/CA/CaCompositeListing.aspx
http://www.sfda.gov.sa/en/Pages/default.aspx
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4. Make sure to read and follow the instructions 

mention in the device correction letter. (Attached) 

Devices/Products photo: 

 

Authorized Representative 

Details 

Company name: Baxter AG 

Contact Person: Ziad Awadallah 

Phone: +966 557640902 

Email: ziad_awadallah@baxter.com  
 

 

For further information, please see the notification letter below or Click Here. 
 

Healthcare Professionals should report any adverse events suspected to be associated with affected devices above 
(or other Medical Devices) to: 
 

National Center for Medical Devices Reporting. 
Medical Devices Sector 
Saudi Food and Drug Authority 
Postal Address: Saudi Arabia - Saudi Food and Drug Authority (3292) 
North Ring Road - Al Nafal Unit (1) 
Riyadh 13312 - 6288 
Tel:  +966 (11) 2038222   Ext: 2406, 2412 
Fax: +966 (11) 2757245 
 

For latest published Recalls/Alerts, please visit (NCMDR Website) 
 
Sincerely, 
NCMDR Team                                               

 

http://ncmdr.sfda.gov.sa/Secure/CA/CaCompositeListing.aspx
http://www.sfda.gov.sa/en/Pages/default.aspx
mailto:ziad_awadallah@baxter.com
https://ncmdr.sfda.gov.sa/Secure/CA/CaViewRecall.aspx?caid=4&rid=12261
http://ncmdr.sfda.gov.sa/Default.aspx
http://ncmdr.sfda.gov.sa/Secure/CA/CaCompositeListing.aspx
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